MAPLE RIDGE COUNCIL QUARTERLY UPDATE

o
>
<
]
\

A4

8

COMMUNITY SAFETY

COMMUNITY PRIDE & SPIRIT

11995 Haney Place,
Maple Ridge BC V2X 6A9

Council has a strong vision and action plan
around Growth in Maple Ridge.

A review of the permit and development
application process has begun. This

work will look at the entire system from
application to occupancy, identifying ways
to make it faster and easier for residents
and developers to get their projects built.
Council looks forward to receiving the final
report and implementing recommended
changes.

Major growth-related reports presented

to Council in Q1 included an update about
the vision for the future of our Town Centre
and a Housing Needs Assessment. This
provincially-mandated report found that
our city is in urgent need of more affordable
housing for our families and seniors.
Council is continuing to advocate senior
government for more of this housing in
Maple Ridge.

Work on the update of Maple Ridge's
Strategic Transportation Plan and Economic
Development Strategy is underway. Council
is interested in hearing the public's views as
part of the community engagement on both
of these projects.

The ShopHERE program launched in
partnership with Shopify and Google's
Digital Main Street to support our business
community. The program paired local small
businesses with e-commerce experts, who
helped them launch online storefronts free
of charge. In total, 11 business websites
were completed in Q1 with more coming

in Q2.

Council voted to remove the owner
occupancy requirement for secondary
suites and detached garden suites. This
decision expands the local housing
continuum in a responsible way by enabling
the creation of more rental suites, along
with the introduction of accountability
measures for property owners to ensure
neighbourhoods are kept safe.

Finally, TransLink is leading a coordinated
review of transportation needs for Golden
Ears Way, Airport Way and 113B Avenue
with Maple Ridge, Pitt Meadows, Katzie First
Nation and the Ministry of Transportation

& Infrastructure at the table. We hope this
collaboration will lead to much-needed
improvements that reduce congestion on
our local roads and reduce greenhouse gas
emissions in our community.
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LEARNING MORE ABOUT
THE COUNCIL Q1 UPDATE

On behalf of Council, Mayor Morden, recorded
a video that highlights the work accomplished
from January through to the end of March,
2021. That video can be found at
mapleridge.ca/2369 along with the staff
presentation that was provided to Council.
Council looks forward to hearing your
feedback on this update and the ongoing
work towards their Strategic Priorities for
Maple Ridge. You can email your feedback to
mayorcouncilandcaol@mapleridge.ca.
Council would like to remind citizens to
register for your COVID-19 vaccine and book
your appointment as soon as you are able. Go
to getvaccinated.gov.bc.ca to sign up. Let's all
come together to put this pandemic behind us.
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